

TOWN OF RIDGEFIELD

Planning and Zoning Department

July 27, 2022

The Honorable Rudy Marconi, First Selectman Town of Ridgefield 400 Main Street Ridgefield, CT 06877

Re: Referral for acceptance of Aquarion Water Company easement at the intersection of North Street and Barlow Mountain Road at 111 Barlow Mountain Road

PZC File #REF-22-3

Dear Mr. Marconi:

This is to inform you that the Planning and Zoning Commission, at its meeting held on July 26, 2022, voted to send a favorable report for the acceptance of the easement with Aquarion Water Company at 111 Barlow Mountain Road as per Conceptual Review drawing of the Craigmoor Pressure Reducing Facility Project, dated April, 2022. This approval is only for the easement. Any changes/work to be performed would need a separate Zoning Special Permit.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this proposal.

Very truly yours,

Alice W. Dew

Director, Planning and Zoning, ZEO